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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter 
OFFICE OF INFORMATIONAL SERVICES • NEWS BUREAU • MARSHALL UNIVERSITY e HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

July 27, 1973 

$50,000 KICKS OFF CAMPAIGN 
Ashland Oil, Inc., Tuesday announced a gift of $50,000 to 

Marshall University, kicking off a $495,900 "Forward 
Marshall" fund-raising campaign. 

Announcement of the gift was made by Orin E. Atkins, 
chairman of the board and chief executive officer of Ashland 
Oil, who also has accepted the chairmanship of the "Forward 
Marshall" campaign. Mr. Atkins, a Marshall alumnus, also is 
chairman of the Marshall Advisory Board. 

The campaign kick-off was announced during a luncheon in 
Marshall's Memorial Student Center, attended by community 
leaders, campaign volunteers, representatives of the news 
media and university officials. 

Noting that a $50,000 gift from Heck's, Inc., announced 
July 11, also was part of the "Forward Marshall" campaign, 
Mr. Atkins said that 20 per cent of the goal of the three-year 
campaign already had been achieved. 

Marshall President John G. Barker, who announced Monday 
that the North Central Association of Colleges and Secondary 
Schools had removed Marshall from private probation and 
renewed the institution's full accreditation, said the "Forward 
Marshall" campaign will enable the university to add greater 
quality to its improving services. 

The campaign has been structured in three diviliions, Mr. 
Atkins said: 

-The Business Division ili headed by Col. William G. 
Powers, president of Huntington Trust and Savings Bank. 

--The Alumni Division has as its chairman James 0. Porter, 
Huntington attorney. 

-The Marshall Foundation and Friends Division is headed 

Accreditation reaffirmed 
Marshall University has been removed from private 

probation by the North Central Association of Colleges 
and Secondary Schools and its full accreditation has 
been reaffirmed. 

The announcement was made Monday by Marshall 
President John G. Barker following a telephone ·con­
versation with North Central Association headquart~rs in 
Chicago, notifying him of Marshall's status. · . 

Marshall is accredited to offer programs through the 
Masters Degree level. 

The institution was placed on private probation in 
1969. 

Dr. Barker, Chancellor Prince B. Woodard of the 
Board of Regents and Marshall Vice President for 
Academic Affairs W. K. Easley met in Chicago last 
Tuesday with a review committee of the North Central 
Association's Commilision on Institutions of Higher 
Education. 

Marshall will have its next evaluation in three years, 
Dr. Barker said. 

by Burt Anderson, Huntington insurance executive. 
All three division chairmen have served on the Marshall 

Alumni Association Board of Directors and Mr. Porter is a 
former president of the Alumni Association. 

President Barker also is taking an active role in the 
campaign and will contact a number of potential major 
contributors. In noting that the drive could give Marshall the 
initial "edge" needed in its efforts toward further improve­
ment of programs and facilities, Dr. Barker quoted President 
Howard R. Bowen of the University of"Iowa: "Those public 
institutions that have achieved greatness have done so with the 
help and encouragement of private resources and private 
leadership." 

"Marshall is emerging as a strong urban-oriented university 
that will make ever-increasing contributions-both through its 
own facilities and its growing alumni body-to the life and 
development of our region," Dr. Barker said. "The future is 
bright; we look forward to significant progress in the 
mid-1970's, particularly with the added impetus of a 
successful 'F~rward Marshall' campaign." 

"Perhaps of greatest significance, it seems to me, is that 
many of us who have lived much of our lives in the Tri-State 
Area and hav~ seen Marshall's contribution to our day to day 
patterns of life may well want to make this the moment when 
they will stand up and be counted for Marshall University," 
Chairman Atkins said. 

Of the $495,000 to be raised in the campaign, $207 ,000 is 
earmarked for improvements in the program in the College of 
Business and Applied Sciences, envisioned as one of Marshall's 
principal areas of potential growth. The other $288,000 will 
go toward university-wide needs. 

New cieen appointed 
Dr. Richard G. Fisher, 32, of Iowa City, Iowa, has been 

appointed dean of students at Marshall University. He assumed 
his new duties last week. 

The announcement was made by Dr. Richard G. Mund, vice 
president for student affairs. Fisher succeeds Dr. Charles R. 
Quillin, who has been reassigned as assistant to Vice President 
Mund. 

Fisher, who completed work on his doctorate at the 
·University of Iowa this summer, has been serving as counselor 
and program assistant in career planning and placement there. 
He is· married and the father of two children. 

A native of Jesup, Iowa, he earned his A.B. degree in 
history from the University of Dubuque (Iowa) and his Master 
of Arts degree in counseling and guidance from the University 

· of Iowa. 
Fisher served as a teacher-coach in Waverly, Iowa, in 

1963-64. From 1965 to 1967 he was assistant dean of men at 
Elmhurst (Ill.) College, and from 1967 to 1970 he was 
financial aid and foreign students counselor at Stanislaus State 
College in Turlock, Calif. 
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Applications are being accepted now for two administrative 
positions at Marshall University: 

ASSISTANT REGISTRAR 

Robert H. Eddins, registrar, wishes to announce on behalf 
of M,arshall University that the position of assistant registrar at 
Marshall is open August 15 1 1973, and that applications will be 
accepted immediately. 

Minimum qualifications are Bachelor's degree, adminis­
trative experience and some knowledge of computer 
applications. Experience in the field of registration work is 
desirable but not mandatory. 

All applications and personal information should be sub­
mitted to : Robert H. Eddins, Registrar, Marshall University. 

Marshall University is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative 
Action employer. 

*** *"'* *** 
ASSISTANT DEAN OF STUDENTS 

Richard G. Fisher, dean of students, announces that 
applications are being accepted for the position of assistant 
dean of students at Marshall University. 

Music chairman named 
Dr. Wendell C. Kumlien, 46, of Milwaukee, Wis., has 

accepted an offer to become chairman of the Marshall 
University Music Department, effective Aug. 27. 

The announcement was made by Dr. William K. Easley, 
Marshall's vice president for academic affairs, and Dr. Robert 
B. Hayes, dean of the College of Education. 

Dr. Kumlien will succeed Dr. Lawrence Kingsbury, who 
retired last spring. 

Dr. Hayes said Dr. Kumlien was recommended for the 
appointment by a screening committee made up of members 
of the Music Department faculty. The committee identified, 
evaluated and made recommendations on applicants for the 
position. 

A native of Brookings, S.D., Kumlien received his B.A. 
degree in music theory from Hamline University, St. Paul, 
Minn., in 1950, his M.A. degree in music theory from the 
University of Minnesota in 1956, and his Doctor of Musical 
Arts degree from the University of Illinois in 1969. 

He presently is visiting professor of music and university 
artist at the University of Wisconsin in Milwaukee and serves as 
director of two university choral organizations. 

Dr. Kumlien was chairman of the Music Department at 
Southern State University in Springfield, S.D., from 19 5 l to 
1954. From 1955 to 1959 he was a member of the music 
faculty at Northern State University in Aberdeen, S.D., and 
from 1959 to 1971 he was professor of music at Indiana State 
University where he was head of the Vocal.Choral Division: 

MU NEWCOMERS 
RONALD L. FERRELL, electrician with Buildings and 

Grounds, NEW ATHA JOHNSON, library assistant for the 
James E. Morrow Library, JOYCE POOLE, clerk/typist for the 
Jibrary , GLADYS D. WASHINGTON, secretary in the 
Admissions Office, JAMES F. WEIDMAN, instructor of 
marketing, and BRENDA K. WILLIAMS, clerk/typist for the 
library , are recent newcomers to the Marshall campus. 

Marshall administrat9rs, faculty , staff and stud en ts welcome 
you! 

The assistant dean is responsible to the dean of students for 
direction, coordination and evaluation of programs for student 
orientation, Greek organizations, student government and 
organizations, and women's affairs. The assistant dean will 
counsel students and represent their concerns. This person will 
give considerable effort to advising women students and being 
present in all disciplinary cases involving women. Immediate 
staff includes the coordinator of orientation and student 
assistants. Particular emphasis will be on out-reach to students, 
development of programs and advising student organizations. 
The position requires flexibility in working hours and mobility 
into all areas of campus life. The assistant dean of students is 
one of three area heads who report to the dean of students. 

Significant background experience in student personnel 
administration and student life is desired. Must possess the 
ability to establish and maintain rapport with students, 
faculty, administrators, and others, and to communicate 
clearly, both orally and in writing. Master's degree required; 
doctorate invited. · 

Persons interested in applying for this position should write 
to Dr. Richard G. Fisher, Dean of Students, Marshall 
University. Credentials should include at least three recent 
letters of recommendation from professional associates. 

Marshall University is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative 
Action employer. 

LIBRARY HOURS 
The James E. Morrow Library announces the 1973 second 

summer term and fall schedule of hours: 

SUMMER TERM 

July 16 through August 17: 

Monday through Thursday 
Friday 
Saturday 
Sunday 

7:45 a.m. - 10 p.m. 
7 :45 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
5 p.m. - 10 pm. 

August 18 through August 29 - Administrative Schedule: 

Saturday & Sunday, Aug. 18 & 19 CLOSED 
Monday through Friday, Aug. 20-24 8 a.m. -4:30 p.m. 
Saturday & Sunday, Aug. 25 & 26 CLOSED 
Monday through Wednesday, 8 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Aug. 27 - 29 

FALL TERM 

August 30 - Fall Term Begins 

Thursday, Aug. 30 
Friday, Aug. 31 

Labor Day Weekend 
Saturday, Sunday & Monday 

Sept. 1, 2 & 3 

7:45 a.m. - 11 p.m. 
7:45 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

CLOSED 

September 4 - Resume Regula~ Fall Schedule 

Monday -Thursday 7:45 a.m. - 11 p.m. 
Friday 7 :45 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Saturday 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Sunday 1 p.m. - 10 p.m. 
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Fa~ulty and staff achievements, activities ... Page 3 

DR. CHANDRA P. PATHAK, assistant professor of 
economics, has been granted tenure effective August 27. The 
action was approved by the West Virginia Board of Regents at 
its meeting July 19. 

GARY SCOTT NUNLEY, instructor of English, has been 
granted a leave of absence, without pay, for the first semester 
of the 1973-74 academic year. He will serve as staff director of 
the West Virginia Council for the Humanities and Public 
Policy, under the National Endowment for the Humanities. 

DR. CLAYTON L. McNEARNEY, assistant professor of 
Bible and Religion, has reviewed "Black Sects and Cults" by 
Joseph R. Washington for "The Lutheran Quarterly," Vol. 
XXV, No. 2, May, 1973. The June 24 issue of "The 
Herald-Advertiser" included Dr. McNearney's review of "Black 
and Black" by Chester Himes. -

JOSEPH H. McMULLEN, director of athletics, was the 
speaker at the July 17 meeting of the Huntington Kiwanis 
Club at the UpTowner Inn. 

VIC WINBURN, athletic trainer, served on the staff of the 
Summer Student Trainer Workshop at Ohio State University, 
July 8-11. 

DR. W. C. SISARCICK, associate professor of mathematics, 
has had a paper accepted for publication in the Indiana 
Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics." The paper is 
entitled "Metric Spaces of Entire Functions." 

DR. SARA CHAPMAN, associate professor of English, is 
the author of an article entitled ''The 'Obsession of Egotism' 
in Henry James's 'A Round of Visits'" published in the 
summer 1973 issue of "The Arizona Quarterly." 

Increase in prices 
Graphic Services Supervisor Georgia Childers announces the 

following changes in prices of supplies: 
1. Negatives - 5x7 .50 to .60 each 

2. 
3. 
4. 

5. 

Paper Masters -
Photo Direct -
Metal Plates -

Paper -

8xl0 .75 to .80 
10x12 1.00 to 1.75 
12xl4 1.50 to 1.60 
8 .60 to 9 .00 per box 
.35 to .45 each 
1250 small 1.00 to 1.60 
1250 Med 1.50 to 1.75 
A.B .Dick 2 .00 no change 
8Yzxl 1 .50/ 100 to .65/ 100 
8Yzx14 .60/100 to .70/100 
11x17 .01 to .02 each sheet 
8Yzxll Index .01 to .02 each sheet 

Other paper stock will move no more than .01 up-per-sheet. 
We will stock only standard grades. Special orders will be 
considered only if given a three month lead. 

RICHARD P. HERDEN, instructor of management, 
addressed the Viscose Chapter of the National Management 
Association at the recreational club on Blakes Creek in Nitro 
on June 14. 

DR. MARVIN MILLS, associate professor of safety, has 
been awarded a ~rant by the. Motorcycle Institute C:orporation 
to attend a workshop at the University of Maryland from Aug. 
6 to Aug. 10. The purpose of the workshop is to suggest a 
curricula to participants for training teachers in the techniques 
of motorcycle instructiop.. 

Dr. Mills also has been appointed to a committee to restudy 
safety in the state of West Virginia. The committee is under 
the auspices of the West Virginia Department of Education. 

Franch teachers 

visit campus 
Marshall University will be host to a group of French 

women, all of whom are teachers, beginning Saturday. 
The teachers are participating in the Experiment in 

International Living program, according to Dr. Robert P. 
Alexander, campus coordinator of the program and associate 
professor of management. 

While visiting the Huntington area, the group will live on 
campus, hear lectures at the university, tour the city and travel 
to Beckley and Grandview State Park, where they will see the 
historical drama, "Honey in the Rock." 

The Experiment in International Living is a non-profit 
organization which seeks to promo.te a better understanding 
among people of the world. Sanctioned by the U.S. State 
Department, the experiment has exchanged programs for high 
school and college students, as well as teachers. According to 
Dr. Alexander, this is the ninth year Marshall University has 
participated in the program. 

Vice President for Business Affairs Joseph Peters will 
officially welcome the teachers to Marshall University on 
Monday". While on campus, the teachers will have the 
opportunity to audit summer classes in their fields of interest 
in order to observe the American system of higher education. 

Special lectures will be presented by Dr. 0. Norman 
Simpkins, chairman of Marshall's sociology and anthropology 
department, and Dr. A. Mervin Tyson, professor of English. 

The women will be leaving Huntington on Friday, Aug. 3. 


	Marshall University
	Marshall Digital Scholar
	7-27-1973

	Marshall University News Letter, July 27, 1973
	Office of Informational Services
	Recommended Citation


	tmp.1464969853.pdf.tZ1yh

